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June 21, 2007 

The Honorable Larry Gossett 

Chair, King County Council 

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett: 

I am pleased to transmit to the Metropolitan King County Council the staffing plan for the King County Animal Control Citizen’s Advisory Committee and a motion proposing a plan for ongoing administrative support for the Committee.  

The staffing plan is provided in response to Section 28 proviso two of Ordinance 15652:

Of this appropriation, $250,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until: (1) the executive has transmitted appointments to fill all vacancies on the King County animal control citizen's advisory committee, together with proposed confirmation motions and information on the appointees, and the council has confirmed all appointees; and (2) the executive has submitted and the council has reviewed and approved by motion, a plan for ongoing administrative support of the King County animal control citizen's advisory committee. 

Nominations for membership were provided to the council in April.  Two additional positions were recently added to the committee via Ordinance 15801: a representative from Friends of King County Animal Control and a representative from the Coalition for a No Kill King County.  Records, Elections and Licensing Services will contact these agencies for nominations, which will be forwarded for Council’s consideration under separate cover.  

King County is a recognized leader in the animal control and animal welfare field.  In 1995, King County was the recipient of a National Association of Counties Achievement Award for its Model Animal Control Program.  A good deal of the credit for this award should go to the King County Animal Control Citizen’s Advisory Committee.  The Committee, established by the King County Council by Ordinance 9464 in 1990, did a great deal of work in helping King County create its Model Animal Control Program.  In recent years, the Committee stopped meeting, and each of the Committee positions became vacant. 

King County’s Animal Control Program has achieved a number of important results since the adoption of Ordinance 9464. 

· In 1993, King County Animal Control euthanized 2,952 healthy adoptable pets, in addition to 6,080 unhealthy, unadoptable pets (1993 was the first year that the euthanasia of healthy, adoptable was tracked).  In 2006, King County Animal Services euthanized no healthy, adoptable pets, and just 4,331 unhealthy, unadoptable pets.  That euthanasia total for 2006 is an all-time low (since statistics were kept).

· In 1993, King County Animal Control adopted just 1,802 pets.  In 2006, King County Animal Services adopted 4,525 pets. 

· In 1990, King County issued 57,254 pet licenses (1990 was the first year pet licenses were tracked).  In 2006, King County issued 139,442 pet licenses. 

When it created the Animal Control Citizen’s Advisory Committee, the King County Council gave the body a number of important tasks.  These tasks were recently updated with the passage of Ordinance 15801.  These tasks, as outlined in KCC 11.06.030, are as important today as they were in 1990: 

B. Following the initial report, the committee shall meet monthly to:

1. Receive periodic reports from the animal care and control section;

2. Advise the county executive and county council on all aspects of animal control and the welfare and safety of all animals;

3. Assist the county executive and county council in the development of programs and policies concerning animal care and control; 

4. Review and comment on proposed animal care and control rules, policies, or ordinances before their adoption; 

5. Review the animal care and control section’s progress in implementing adopted policies; and,

6. Develop the annual repot to the King County executive and council.

In order to accomplish these goals in 2007, King County Animal Services requested a .5 FTE via a supplemental for the second quarter of 2007 to adequately establish administrative and staff support for the Committee through the remainder of the year.  A budget request will be submitted as part of the 2008 budget cycle for on-going support of the committee in 2008 and beyond if funding has not already been included as part of the base 2008 budget. 

King County is committed to providing the most comprehensive and effective animal control and welfare program possible.  Accordingly, I am looking forward to working with the Animal Control Citizens’ Advisory Committee to achieve this goal.  If you have any questions regarding this motion or the elements of the plan, please contact Al Dams, King County Animal Services Acting Manager, at 206-205-6306.  
Thank you for your attention to this important issue.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  William Nogle, Lead Staff, Operating Budget, Fiscal Management and 

        Mental Health Committee

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer Designee, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Sherril Huff, Director Designee, Records, Elections, and Licensing Services, DES

